
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 17, 2023 

 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

 

RE:  Docket No. DE 23-051, Public Service Company of New Hampshire 

d/b/a Eversource Energy Petition for Recovery of Storm Expenses 

Recommendation for No Further Process Following DOE Filing 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

 

Pursuant to the Commission’s procedural orders issued on May 23 and July 19, 2023, 

Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy (“Eversource”) hereby 

confirms that it has reviewed the final audit report and recommendation filed by the Department 

of Energy (“DOE”) on October 2, 2023 and agrees with the specific recommendations included 

therein. 

 

Eversource also concurs with the DOE’s recommendation that, if the Commission 

accepts the DOE’s recommendation and approves recovery from the Major Storm Cost Reserve 

as stated therein, then no hearing or other further process in this proceeding is necessary, and this 

docket may be closed.  The Office of the Consumer Advocate has indicated it also concurs with 

that recommendation. 

 

Consistent with current Commission policy, this filing is being made electronically only 

and paper copies will not follow.  If you should have any questions regarding this submission, 

please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

       Sincerely, 

        

   /s/ David K. Wiesner 

 

     David K. Wiesner 

       Senior Counsel 

 

cc: DE 23-051 Service List 

 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03105-0330 
 
David K. Wiesner 
Senior Counsel  
 
Phone: 603-634-2961 
David.Wiesner@eversource.com 
 

 


